
Interim City Manager Update  

February 20, 2024 

 

Nicol Brown, the new City Manager will begin on Wednesday, March 6, 2024.  She and I will be meeting 

over the next three weeks to develop a transition plan to ensure her success.  She is very excited to join 

the City.   

Danny has indicated that he plans to retire in April of 2024.  Ricky is working to take on additional tasks 

and work into the Superintendent role.  Ricky will be taking his water test this spring.  Even after his 

retirement, Danny will stay on to do only the required water license reports until Ricky’s license comes 

in.  

We have received permits from the two pop-up bakeries going on within the City.  Both are excited to 

have events within the City.   

We have received another communication service permit for installation of additional internet 

installation within the City.  We will be working with our DPW to ensure installation is completed within 

permit guidelines.   

We have made a conditional offer of employment to a Police Recruit pending pre-employment testing.   

The City water extension project to homes affected by PFAS contamination will begin again this spring.  

Shortly after the project re-starts, property owners who have not signed up for water connection will 

receive one final notice to allow them the opportunity to connect before the project completes.  

The Planning Commission had a meeting Monday, February 12 and has scheduled a public hearing for 

February 26 for the marijuana and zoning ordinances.   

 


